
SCHOOL DISTRICT OF JEFFERSON  Reference Code:  JI 
  BOARD OF EDUCATION POLICY 
 
 

STUDENT SCHOLARSHIPS AND AWARDS 
 
 
Students in the School District of Jefferson shall be provided with information on available academic scholarships. 
 
A list of available local scholarships shall be distributed to the senior class.  The high school counseling department 
shall maintain records of available local, state and/or national scholarships. 
 
The School District of Jefferson shall not discriminate in acceptance and administration of gifts, bequests, 
scholarships and other aids on the basis of sex, race, religion, national origin, color, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, 
marital or parental status, sexual orientation, physical, mental, emotional or learning disability or handicap.  
Discrimination complaints shall be processed in accordance with established procedures.  
 
 
ADOPTED:            July 27, 1987 
 
REVISED:  December 17, 1990 
   January 27, 2003 
   September 23, 2013 
 
LEGAL REF:  Wisconsin Statutes: 118.13  

Wisconsin Administrative Code: PI 9.03(1) 
 
CROSS REF.:  JB-R, Discrimination Complaint Procedures 
   JIA, Academic Excellence Higher Education Scholarships 
 
REVIEW DATE:  September 23, 2013 

 



SCHOOL DISTRICT OF JEFFERSON  Reference Code: JI-R 
  GUIDELINES FOR IMPLEMENTATION 
 
 

STUDENT SCHOLARSHIPS AND  
AWARDS GUIDELINES 

 
 
The High School Counseling Office will send a letter to individuals and groups who sponsor scholarships each 
October asking if there are any changes in their scholarship procedures/applications.  Changes are due to the 
Counseling Office by December 1 of each school year.  The Counseling Office will create a scholarship booklet for 
student distribution by December 15 of each school year. 
 
Students who would like to access scholarship information prior to December 15 may go online and retrieve the 
information from the previous school year.  However, there is always the possibility that a scholarship sponsor may 
change their procedures and/or application and the student may have to complete a new application. 
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